
Delta-Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Minutes of the Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm on Dec. 9, 2012, at the home of Becky Herger in Manteca, CA.

Members Present:  Susan Capps, Monica Fay, Sally Rucker, Gina Barr, Becky Herger plus several guests.

Minutes of the Last Meeting:  Approved as published.

Announcements:  Sally Rucker thanked Becky Herger for the use of her home for our Christmas party.  Thanks also to all who brought the goodies.

Old Business:  Sally will contact various members for their suggestions on improvements and activities for next year.

New Business:

1.  Donations to the Humane Society of the United States earmarked for hurricane-impacted horses were collected in the amount of $170 in lieu of a gift exchange.  Thanks to all who donated.

2. The motion that the club provide $60 towards the purchase of food items for our silent auction basket was passed.  Donated items will be included in the basket.  Joan Cinquini will purchase and arrange the basket and ensure its arrival at the annual meeting.  The club will receive a 40% rebate of the actual selling price.

3.  Possible attendees at the annual meeting are Joan Cinquini, Gina Barr, and Susan Capps.  Sally Rucker designated Gina Barr as our official representative.  All CDS members are welcome to attend.

4.  The 2012 rider and volunteer awards were presented as follows:

Volunteer of the Year - gift certificate for Dover’s  

1st
Monica Fay

52 points
$100 

2nd
Joan Cinquini
34 points
$50 

High Score Rider - engraved halter plates

Training Level
Monica Fay

Gerard
68.80%

First Level

Monica Fay

Gerard
65.44%

Second Level
Mary Duffy

Napoli
69.30%

Next Meeting:  This will be held at Monica Fay’s home on Sunday, Jan. 20, from 3:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  She will provide an entrée item; members are asked to bring potluck appetizers.  We will watch videos of the Olympic dressage rides and have a planning meeting for 2013.  Monica will email directions at a later date.  Several guests are invited and members should come with ideas for next year’s activities.

Treasurer’s Report:  We had $2416 less $230 for the awards, leaving approximately $2180 at the beginning of 2013.  A complete account is included in the print minutes.

There being no further business, the meeting was concluded at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan E. Cinquini, Secretary

Dec. 12, 2012

